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Richard Appelhanz

From: Emily Ahlvers <EAhlvers@bukaty.com>
Sent: Thursday, July 13, 2023 8:21 AM
To: Richard Appelhanz; Derek
Cc: Terri Miller
Subject: Re: Employee Benefit Broker Services Bid

 
Good Morning! 
 
Thank you for giving us the opportunity to clarify.  The $25 PEPM will remain the same for all 5 years of 
partnership. 
 
Thanks! 
 
Emily Ahlvers  
Benefits Consultant 
Main: 913.345.0440 ext. 222 | Direct: 913.653.8360   
916 Massachusetts  
Lawrence, KS 66044  

 
 

NOTICE OF CONFIDENTIALITY  
This information is intended only for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed, and may contain 
information that is privileged, confidential and exempt from disclosure under applicable law.  If the reader of this 
message is not the intended recipient, or the employee or agent responsible for delivering the message to the intended 
recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or copying of this communication is strictly 
prohibited.  Thank you.  

From: Richard Appelhanz <rappelhanz@topekametro.org> 
Sent: Wednesday, July 12, 2023 3:06 PM 
To: Emily Ahlvers <EAhlvers@bukaty.com>; Derek <derek@kawvalleyins.com> 
Cc: Terri Miller <tmiller@topekametro.org> 
Subject: Employee Benefit Broker Services Bid  
  
Emily and Derek, 
  
We’ve received your bid for our Employee Benefit Services RFB.  We will be awarding a 5 year contract for our employee 
benefit broker services.  Our Price Quote Form only contained rows for pricing for the first year of the contract.  Will $25 
per employee per month be your price for each year of the contract or will you be raising your price per employee per 
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contact your IT Department  
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month for each year of the contract?  If your price will change each year please provide the amount for each year 
below.  I’ll let you know if we have any other questions and thank you for submitting your bid! 
  
Year 1   $25 PEPM 
Year 2 
Year 3 
Year 4 
Year 5 
  
Thanks, 
  
Richard D. Appelhanz | Chief Financial Officer 
TOPEKA METRO | 201 N. Kansas Ave. | Topeka, KS 66603 
rappelhanz@topekametro.org | direct line: 785-730-8621  
Main line: 785-233-2011 | Fax: 785-233-3063 

 
  


